APPROVED

THE 1400th REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL WAS HELD ON MONDAY, AUGUST 5, 2013 @ 7:00PM IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Mayor Roll who led the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed the public. 

 Mr. Olsen, Mrs. Williams, Mrs. Lawrence, Mrs. Benson, Mrs. Desch and Mr. Bischoff were present.  City Attorney Jim Reintsma, City Administrator Jim Hammons and City Clerk Treasurer Glena L. Hook were also present.   

 Prayer was offered by Roy Yoder of the Amish Church. 

Mrs. Lawrence made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular Meeting July 15, 2013.  Mrs. Williams seconded the motion. Motion Passed.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Mayor Roll announced that the River Front Park dedication went well and thanked the Parks Committee for all their hard work.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Parks/Cemetery; Mrs. Williams stated they had been working on the park dedication for a couple of months.

Fire; None

Resolutions/Ordinances; None

Personnel; None

Building; None

Water/Sewer; None

Budget/Finance; None

Police; Chief Smith stated there were 302 case reports, 29 citations and 26 arrests for the month of July 2013.

Lights/Streets/Sidewalks; None

City Administrator; None

Finance; City Clerk Glena Hook stated she was working on budgets, year end closing, refinancing the old RD debt and interim financing for the water distribution project.
HEAR THE PUBLIC FOR ITEMS ON THE AGENDA LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES

UNFINISHED BUSINESS


Paving Mahoney Road; Mayor Roll put the paving of Mahoney Road into the Lights, Streets and Sidewalks committee.
NEW BUSINESS 

Pam Peppenger, Street Closures for Nordicfest Parade; Pam Peppenger thanked Vicky, Peggy, Robin and whoever else worked on the program for the River Front Park dedication.   Pam stated it was a wonderful program.  Pam asked the council for a September 14th, 2013 street closure of Lincoln Blvd. from the Catholic Church over to California, Mineral  and Louisiana Avenue from the Memorial Center north to the end of the streets and for 2nd Street between Mineral and Louisiana Avenue for the Nordicfest parade.  Mrs. Williams made a motion to close the street for the Nordicfest Parade.   Mrs. Benson seconded the motion.  Mrs. Williams stated there may be some sort of impact if the sidewalks in the area are being worked on.  Mr. Hammons stated once the bid has been awarded on the sidewalk project they can talk to the contractor about the possible impact of the Nordicfest Parade and try to work around it.   Motion Passed.

Sandy Doubek, Street Closures for street dances; Sandy Doubek asked the council for a street closure on the 2nd block of Mineral Ave. for a street dance on Friday, August 16th, 2013 from 10pm until 2am and Friday & Saturday, August 23rd & 24th, 2013 from 6pm until 2am.  Sandy stated the band will be done at midnight and asked for a variance to the noise ordinance.  Bill made a motion to approve the street closures and grant a variance to the noise ordinance for the street dances on the three dates until midnight.  Mr. Olsen seconded the motion.  Motion Passed

Mike Fraser, update on transportation grant – sidewalk on Balsam; Mike Fraser spoke to the council about the CTEP funds and read the bids for sidewalk project to the council and gave his recommendation.  Mr. Fraser said there was about $40,000 more in the CTEP fund than the bid project costs that can be used to do more sidewalks.  Mr. Fraser spoke about the sidewalk on Balsam that he was asked to look into.  Mr. Fraser spoke about some of the properties on Balsam and stated the right of way on Balsam is 40’.  Mr. Fraser said he needed some surveying done to find the property pins so we know for certain where the right of way is.  Mr. Fraser stated there would be a hard match of $15,000 to $20,000.  There was discussion of asking the schools and/or county for help with the match.  Mr. Fraser stated it would cost $2,800 to begin the capital improvements plan.  Mr. Bischoff made a motion spend up to $2,800 to proceed with the Balsam Sidewalk Plan.  Mrs. Williams seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.

Resolution # 1831, to pay off old RD debt with savings to city of appr. $618,000; Mr. Bischoff made a motion to approve Resolution # 1831.  Mrs. Lawrence seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.  

Resolution # 1832, Water Distribution interim financing; Mrs. Williams made a motion to approve Resolution # 1832.  Mr. Bischoff seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.
COUNCIL ACTION/DISCUSSION

Approval of Business Licenses received to date; Mrs. Benson made a motion to approve the Business Licenses received to date.  Mrs. Williams seconded the motion. Motion Passed.

Approval of Payroll and Claims for July 2013; Mr. Bischoff made a motion to approval Payroll and Claims for July 2013.  Mrs. Lawrence seconded the motion.  Motion Passed.  Mr. Olsen made a motion to request an itemized bill from Jack’s Water Works.  Mrs. Benson seconded the motion.  Motion failed.   Mrs. Lawrence talked about the color of the sidewalk around the new restrooms and stated the color of the sidewalk is not what was ordered.  Mr. Hammons stated once the cement has cured the color will change.  Mrs. Lawrence made a motion to withhold the payment for the sidewalk around the restrooms at River Front Park.  Mrs. Williams seconded the motion.  There was a tie vote.  The mayor broke the tie by voting for the motion.    

Automatic deposits for employee checks; City Clerk Glena Hook explained the automatic deposits to the council.  Clerk Hook will get back to the council when she gets the cost worked out.  

Paul Burnham from Morrison-Maierle gave an update to the council on the Flower Creek Dam permitting process.  Mr. Burnham had a hand out that he went over with the mayor and council.  The council talked to Mr. Burnham and asked questions.  Ryan Jones of Morrison-Maierle also talked about the project.  Mayor Roll commented on the project.  
HEAR FROM THE PUBLIC LIMITED TO THREE MINUTES

DC Orr residing at 1117 Nevada Avenue, Libby stated he thought Allen had some really good points.  Mr. Orr commented on the CTEP funds and said he thought some of the money could be kept in Libby.  Mr. Orr would like to see itemized bills from Jack’s Water Works.  Mr. Orr said he found out that the city had committed  to around $100,000 a year for O & M costs at the River Front Park.  Mrs. Lawrence asked who he had heard that from.  Mr. Orr answered that it was someone from the state.  Mr. Orr wanted to know how does the public get answers and from who.  Mayor Roll answered that Jim Hammons could be contacted with questions.  Mr. Orr was very concerned with the work of Morrison-Maierle Inc.  


Paul Burnham, Morrison-Maierle stated all phone calls and emails are documented and if the mayor wanted to request it they would be glad to provide documentation.  

Herbert Ward residing at 176 Highwood Drive, Libby stated his concerns about the Cabinet Height Sewer Project that had to do with his property.  Mr. Ward requested the city to redo the portion of the project on his property.

 Bill Cunane 622 Michigan Avenue, Libby stated his concern about the Dam Project and the reason it is being held up.  Mr. Cunane felt that Fish and Wildlife should be held accountable for the dam project being held up.  

Joanne Newman 302 city service road,  stated her concerns about the road going through the River Front Park, the placement of the restrooms at River Front Park and felt the color of the sidewalks around the restrooms was a little much to bring up.  

Kristin Smith residing at 1522 Dakota Avenue, Libby wanted to commend the parks committee for doing a phenomenal job on the park and park dedication.

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting was adjourned at 8:32:pm.
_________________________
            Attest; ______________________________


Mayor Doug Roll                                                       City Clerk Glena L. Hook
